
 

Wairau Valley School 

 ñManaging Successfully in a Complex Worldò 

Term 1, Week  11                       Friday 13 April 2018 

School Wide Competency:  Participating and Contributing 

Dear Parents/Caregivers,  
Kia ora koutou, 
Message from Principal: 
Hi everyone, 
It is the last day of Term 1 and what a whirlwind it has been.  The students have 
had a productive term with a lot of progress being made in curriculum learning 
and school activities.  With some extra Board funding, we have made some very 
specific changes to classes this year in order to boost student achievement.  We 
have split the school into three learning groups to reduce the wide range of    
levels within each class.  Therefore, three teachers are teaching three classes 
during the morning from Monday to Thursday each week.   This has been   
working extremely well, with a positive shift happening in all learning areas.    
Although the Board is currently funding this extra teaching time, it is not           
financially sustainable in the long term and we will require outside funding to 
continue.  We will keep you informed as to how this progresses. 
The visit from ERO (Education Review Office) in March went very well.  We had 
two ERO representatives visit over 4 days in order to evaluate and report on the 
education and care of Wairau Valley School students.  This type of review     
happens in all schools approximately every three years and reports are posted 
online on the ERO website.  We look forward to receiving the ERO report and 
will let you know when this is available to view online. 
We now have Programmed Property Services completing the painting      
maintenance on the school.  They have commenced preparation for painting the 
exterior buildings and this work will continue over the holidays.  Please be aware 
of this when visiting the school over the holidays. 
Thank you to the PTA for donating $1,281.00 for the new school chairs (to go 
with the new student desks).  These are arriving today and should be all set up 
for next term.  I know that the students will find these a more comfortable fit with 
their desks. 
Thank you also to the Wairau Valley Newsletter Team for donating $100 to the 
school for wool.  This wool is used to knit baby singlets for the new babies in the 
community. 
Parents please be advised that there is a Year 4-8 Camp happening at the end 
of Term 3.  This will be at Curious Cove 26-28 September, and will involve a cost 
to parents.  We will try to keep the costs as minimal as possible. 
Have a great holiday. 
Regards, 
Karen 



 

The Shark  

The shark stalks the 

boat as it leaves the 

harbour.                

The moon lights up 

the open sea like a 

lantern.                 

The boat heads for 

open sea through     

giant rippling swells.   

Meanwhile, the shark 

plans an attack on the 

shoe boat.  
 

By Nic Norris  



The vege garden has been extremely productive, with the fruit trees also producing well.  The 

children have enjoyed gathering the crops and sharing the produce.  We have a couple of new 

varieties to try as shown in the picture above.  On the left is a new fruit which is a cross between 

a melon and a cucumber, and on the right is a new variety of  tamarillo.    



The Talent Quest was a big hit with the students.  Thank 

you to Willow and Ella (and Mrs Meek) for organising 

this event.  We were treated to some great performances 

including:  singing,  dancing, mime and comedy.   

The participants showed great confidence and style. 




